
On November 5, White Bear Lake Area School District residents will 

vote whether to provide funding for building needs across the 

district. If approved, the bond funding would provide space for our 

growing enrollment, improve school safety and security, address 

deferred maintenance needs and update classrooms for more 

flexible learning spaces.

We invite you to become familiar with the bond referendum, which impacts all of our buildings and 

students.  The district will continue to provide updates throughout the fall via e-newsletters, 

voicedrops and social media. Please watch for these updates and familiarize yourself with the 

information.

The district?s website - www.isd624.org/Bond2019- houses the most complete and up-to-date 

information regarding the bond referendum. Another quick and easy way to learn about the 

referendum is to view a couple of short videos explaining the ?What? and the ?Why? of the 

referendum.

Video Links:

- 2019 Bond Referendum: What?

- 2019 Bond Referendum: Why?

I would be happy to answer any questions Birch Lake families have about the upcoming 

referendum as well. Thank you for your attention to this important decision for our school district 

community!
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We are excited to be building a classroom 
community. We are using curriculum Caring 
School Community to assist kids with social and 
academic behaviors. The focus is to help students 
become caring, responsible members of our 
school 

community. The Birch Lake goal is to ensure a safe 
and orderly learning environment for students. 
Please look for Caring School Home Sharing 
Activity pages highlighting the skills we are 
working on.

Thank you for your support at home!

Thanks to a ?soft start? to 
Kindergarten, we are 

celebrating an absolutely 
fabulous beginning to the 

school year!  We have had a 
great first month together 

learning our friends? names, 
our classroom schedules, 

routines, and expectations.  
The kids have adjusted 

beautifully and are rocking 
and rolling now!  We 

especially love Miss Kendra 
time, going to Musical 

Trolley, and the Library!  We 
are excited to partner with 

our parents for a great year!

Kindergar t en

First  Grade News

Second Grade

Second grade was out in the 

community this month! We toured the 

Pine Tree Apple Orchard and learned 

about how apples are grown, 

harvested, prepared, and sold. It was 

wonderful to experience a family 

owned and operated orchard. The kids 

will continue to learn about plant life 

cycles throughout the month.



-  Welcome back!  I am excited to start another year with the students at Birch Lake.  

Students will be playing some familiar activities along with new ones.  Please make 

sure students wear tennis shoes to class.  I will try to update you of any events 

happening in PE or in the community.  Please continue to check in with your child 

about their experience in Physical Education. 

-  Students are all learning about what Physical Education is and the expectations in 

class.  We also have time to do the climbing wall along some cooperative activities.

- K-2nd grade students will be participating in their Locomotor skills and will be 

assessed at the end of the unit.  3rd-5th grade students will be participating and 

working on their Soccer skills.

- If you are looking for any information about what we have going on, check out the 

website at:  https://sites.google.com/a/isd624.org/mr-hoeg-s-pe-dape-website/    I 

will also be posting current happenings via seesaw as well.

P.E. News

From  t he Nurse's Of f ice:

Fall is here and we are working hard to keep our classrooms 

healthy and ready to learn! The weather is changing and 

with that  we often see an increase in contagious illnesses. 

Remember to review school health policies for guidance 

regarding when it?s best to keep your child home and when 

it 's the right time for your child to return.  (Information 

attached below) If you have any questions please let the 

health staff know. 

Have a great Fall and Welcome back to Birch!

https://sites.google.com/a/isd624.org/mr-hoeg-s-pe-dape-website/






3rd Grade has spent the f i r st month having fun and 
getting to know  each other. We have done many STEM 
and team bui lding activi ties to help foster  grow th 
mindset and class community. We are looking for ward to 
star ting our  Global Read Aloud, Stel la Diaz has Something 
to Say, and connecting w ith other  classrooms around the 
wor ld, who are r eading the same book.  Here's to a 
wonder ful star t to the year  as a 3rd grade family!

THIRD  GRADE   NEWS 

Four t h Grade News

Fourth graders are starting off the year doing a lot 

of reading and discovering new and exciting books 

to read!  We have been introduced to many of the 

Maud Hart Lovelace books for 2019 - 20.  Soon 

students will be able to check out books from the 

school library!  Students that have read at least 3 

of the 10 nominated books will get the 

opportunity to vote for the winner in March!  To 

learn more about the Maud Hart Lovelace award, 

click here.

Fourth graders are also learning about the regions 

of the United States.  We had fun doing some 

geography map challenges.  We also have almost 

all students participating in ?The Great American 

Reading Challenge?!  Our goal is to have students 

reading a lot, and a variety of books!

 We are looking forward to our upcoming team 

building field trip to Base Camp where we will do 

rock climbing, archery, and team building 

activities.  It is a fun and memorable experience!

Fif t h Grade News
The students started out the year 

practicing important nonfiction 

reading skills. We?ve focused on 

finding the main Idea and 

identifying supporting details. We 

are also working on book choice 

and stamina during independent 

reading time. Many students have 

been successful in finding a ?just 

right? book and are trying to sneak 

in additional reading time!

In Math we have reviewed 

multiplication facts. Several 

students have them mastered and 

others continue to work on 

improving their speed and 

accuracy. In the first unit, these 

skills have been useful as we have 

completed word problems that 

require knowing the basic facts. We 

have also worked on 

understanding factors and 

multiples.

The month flew by, maybe because 

there is so much excitement about 

our trip to Wolf Ridge. The students 

have heard about this for years 

and now it?s their turn to 

experience the great outdoors in 

Northern Minnesota. We?ll take lots 

of pictures!
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